

high school and I think this helped our team chemistry in so many ways. After playing together for so long we knew exactly how each of us played and ended up being very successful as a group. It was difficult for me to adjust to playing in college where I hadn't played with the same girls since middle school, but you learn to adjust.

Do you have a few special memories of playing travel basketball that you would like to share? It was my 8<sup>th</sup> grade year that we won the Finger Lakes Championship over at the Waterloo recreation center in 2000. I think this is when people really realized what a special group we had and how good we could be at the next level (varsity basketball). Tell us about the unbelievable accomplishment of winning 3 Section V titles and a NYS Title. Winning 3 sectional titles never got old! The first one was so incredible and being able to play at the Blue Cross Arena was a dream come true. And then to win it that year was just icing on the cake. After that first year of winning it we kind of expected it from ourselves each year and we were no longer satisfied with winning sectionals and ending our season there (not that winning sectionals isn't an awesome accomplishment in itself). My junior year we won sectionals and went all the way to the State Finals before losing and of course that left a bitter taste in our mouths. But for those of you that watched what Coach Willoughby said after that game on one of the Rochester news stations, we had everyone back for my senior year. Coming out with a lot of expectations and a major target on our backs that year was what we had all expected and wanted. We had a tough schedule and I feel that this prepared us for the goals we had set at the beginning of the season; anything less than a state championship that year would have been a disappointment. We won sectionals that year and went on to win the 2005 New York State championship game. This is still one of the highlights of my life, right up there with graduating college! Something I will never, ever forget. It still gives me chills to think about and talk about it. The support we had from families, friends, and just people from the community all through that run to the state tournament (including sectionals, regional's, etc.) was just incredible. Winning that state title with the group of girls we did it with (the same group that

started out together in HFL travel basketball) was so amazing.

• What were some other memorable highlights of your high school team and career?

There are so many memorable highlights of playing high school basketball it would take me forever to write them all! Obviously winning the 3 sectional titles and the state title my senior year, I could not have written a better script for my high school basketball career. After winning the state title my senior year, the town (well each town; Mendon, Lima and Honeoye Falls) held a parade in our honor. This brought the majority of our team to tears as we drove through the respective towns and had hundreds of fans cheering for us. They were so proud and to know we made them feel that way was so incredible and one of the best memories I have of high school basketball. For me personally, none of the accolades or individual awards meant as much to me as the 3 sectional titles and state title we earned. There is no way I would have won the awards and had the recognition I had without having such a solid, unselfish team to play with. Also, having a coach like Mr. Willoughby who allowed all of us to play to our strengths was a huge part of our success throughout that stretch of time.

• What other sports did you play in high school and how did the other sports help you with your basketball career? I played softball in high school for a few years but my main focus was basketball. After my sophomore year I focused on basketball all year round. This is something that is less common today and I encourage young girls to play as many sports as they can for as long as they can! What advice can you provide to the current youth basketball players?

The best advice I can give to youth basketball players today is to enjoy every moment you are out on that court playing for HFL. It is an honor and a privilege to play for your town and your school and I did not realize at the time how quickly it would go by. Work hard, but still make time for "kid" things and cultivate as many friendships as you can; these will most likely end up being your high school teammates and after playing together for so many years you will have a chance to do special things on the court together.

 Tell us about your biggest rivals and/or most competitive games.

Our biggest rival in our conference would probably have to be Livonia. They usually gave us the best fight in Livingston County and Coach Schuster always had some good teams. The Livonia game was one we were always pumped up to play. Outside of our conference I feel like we always played with a huge chip on our shoulder. We hated every team we played and felt like we had something to prove (mainly because a lot of people felt like we weren't that good because we came from a weaker division; Livingston County) every time we stepped out on the court. We had some really good battles with Pittsford-Mendon at the Mendon Holliday tournament each year, and those were always fun. I remember one year, I think it was my sophomore year; we played Penfield at the Holiday tournament and ended up winning in overtime. Melissa Howlett came up huge with some big 3's, and I just remember being entirely spent after leaving everything I had on the court. Every sectional game we played was a battle and nothing ever came easy. Playing at the Blue Cross Arena definitely makes everyone play a little harder. And of course we had some great battles with Our Lady of Lourdes from Poughkeepsie. They have won some crazy number of state titles and us public school kids were just looking for our first. After losing to them my junior year in the state finals, we knew it wasn't going to happen again on that stage. We went down to Poughkeepsie for a mid-season tournament my senior year and put up a good fight but ended up losing by I think 3 or 4 points. We were all pretty upset, but Coach Willoughby kept us in check, reminding us we would see them again in the state tournament; and of course we did. We ended up playing them in the state semi-finals and won. That almost felt like the state championship right there because we had gone 0-2 against them. But we finally won when it counted most and were headed to the state finals against Holy Names. We won this game after a hard fought battle and we were the New York State Class A Champions of 2005.

Tell us a little about your college career at Pittsburgh and Texas Tech and what you plan to do after college. College basketball was a whole different game! I knew it was going to be difficult to adjust, but I went through a learning process like many college athletes do. I began my career at the University of

Pittsburgh and started about half the games there. It was far enough away from home but close enough where my family and

friends could still make it down for some games. We had a relatively good year, but overall I realized it was not the kind of basketball I wanted to play and I decided to transfer after my first year there. I looked around at several schools but ended up landing on Texas Tech University. I had to sit out my first year there due to NCAA transfer rules. I practiced in all practices, but I could not dress for games or travel with the team due to the rules. The following year I was really excited to finally suit up for a game (it had been over a year since I had done so). In October of 2007, just before the season started, I broke my left foot and was forced to have surgery. The doctor said I would be out 6 to 8 weeks (basically all of our non-conference schedule). This was extremely difficult because I had never been injured (aside from minor ankle sprains) prior to this injury. And it came after being forced to sit out for an entire season. I guess the timing of injuries is never good! So I was back on the court by January and played sparingly in the remainder of our games. Coming into my 3<sup>rd</sup> year at Tech (academically my senior year, on the court my junior year) I was ready to go. My foot was feeling great and I had just gotten back to school when I got some very devastating news. My mom, whom I am very close to, was diagnosed with breast cancer. I was all the way in Texas and she was about to start undergoing chemotherapy in New York. It was difficult, needless to say, to stay focused on school and basketball. Somehow I made it through that year and I am proud to say my mom is now cancer free and very healthy! After graduating that May of 2009 I felt my time at Texas Tech had come to an end. I still had one year of eligibility left, but after facing so much adversity I wanted to come back to New York. However, I ended up getting a call from Krista Gerlich, the head coach at West Texas A&M University (about an hour North of Lubbock, TX, which is where Texas Tech was). She told me about their master's program in Sport Management and their tradition of women's basketball success (she had played at Texas Tech in 1993 when they won a national championship, along with Sheryl Swoops). I talked to my family and they felt this was a great opportunity to continue playing (at the Division II level) and get a year of my master's degree paid for. Playing at the Division II level was a good experience, very humbling. We did not travel on charter planes anymore; it was team vans and occasionally coach busses. But we won! We went 30-4 and won our conference championship for the 3<sup>rd</sup> consecutive year (obviously only my first year). But it was a great way to end my college basketball career and it definitely benefited me academically as well. (Sorry that was so long!!)



the success of any youth player looking to have a great high school career and possibly college career. Tell us about your practice habits. What did you work on and how often did you practice? What practice advice can you provide for the youth players? Practice is obviously a hugely important part of becoming a better player. The reason I was able to be successful individually at the high school level was because I had great teammates that were unselfish and just wanted to win. I worked very hard, outside of just practice, to make myself the player I wanted to be. I would shoot after practice, before practice, in the summers; I never really took a lot of time off. It involved a lot of sacrifice on my part, but that is part of becoming a great player and being a part of some great teams. Do you still consider yourself a cougar? I will always consider myself a cougar. Once you put on that uniform and realize the history behind it, you will always feel a connection to HFL and consider yourself a cougar forever. In a regular season game at Texas Tech, Feb. 2008

